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PUBLIC HEARING
Application SP-240 Sandra Butler would like to operate at dog kennel on her property at 696 Brook Road in Margaretville.  Tax map # 261-3-21.111.






AGENDA






1.  Approve/amend minutes from May 2017 meeting.






2.   Action on application SP-240 Butler.

3.   Update and extension on SP-235 Faith American Brewing Company.
4.  Anything else to come before the meeting.

The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, June 8, 2017, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman-------------------------------------------------Susanna Finch 

Other members------------------------------------------Len Utter, Charles Kowalski, John Nolan, Glenna Herz, Joyce Gray and Jim Gauntt
Others present:  Susan Nardizzi, Sandy Butler, Lisa Scalf, Rex Sanford, Shirley McCumber, Fred & Teddy Margulies, Jim Gray, Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning) and Chris Plante. 
Chairman Susanna Finch called the public hearing to order at 6:30 pm.

Application SP-240 Sandra Butler and Susan Nardizzi would like to have a dog kennel for rescued mothers and babies.  The applicant said that she has the kennel and Susan Nardizzi has the dogs.  Ms. Nardizzi has a 501c3 rescue in New Jersey and wants a quiet place to bring her mothers and babies. Fred Margulies - Is there an outside area?  No they are quarantined.   Hours of operation?  What about nightly noise?  They sleep at night once it gets dark.  What is the recourse be if there is an ongoing noise problem?  Susan Nardizzi, the building is insulated.  Kent Manuel said there is a noise ordinance.  What about disposal of feces?  It would be bagged up and removed.  Lisa Scalf prepared statement regarding odor, noise also questioned the past application and stipulations put on it then.  Other general operation questions asked.  Shirley McCumber – how far is Ms. Nazdizzi from the location?  2 miles.  Question about feces removal – bag it and removed.   Joyce Gray – she was under the impression that Sandy Butler was running the operation and Susan Nardizzi was just providing the dogs.  Letter submitted from Dawn Akins.  Teddy Margulies - She has addressed all of our concerns. Len Utter – Sandy Butler if she had any complaints when the other kennel was operated.  Sandy Butler- no complaints.  No further comments on this application.
Chairman Susanna Finch closed the public hearing at 6:58 pm and called the regular meeting to order.
Chairman Finch would like to amend the May minutes to provide the answer to Mr. Rosa’s question about the land acquisition was that he was looking at the lot being retained rather than the lot being sold, the parcel for sale did meet the acquisition criteria regarding slope and water course.  Len Utter made a motion to amend the minutes with the Chairman’s comments.  John Nolan seconded motion. Motion carried.  
Action on Application SP-240 Sandra Butler and Susan Nardizzi.  The board asked some questions.  Charlie Kowalski asked how the odor questions was being dealt with.  How many dogs constitute a kennel? 4 or more according to the zoning.  Sue Nardizzi will have to deal with sound and odor.  A short form EAF was completed for this application.  John Nolan made a motion for a negative declaration.  Joyce Gray seconded motion.  Motion carried.  Len Utter made a motion to approve this application as presented.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Update and extension on SP-235 Faith American Brewing Company.  Rex Sanford said that the plans are still being finalized and Kellsey has been busy they are looking to break ground spring of 2018 and they are requesting a one year extension.  John Nolan made a motion to approve the 1 year extension on this project.  Joyce Gray seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Chairman Finch asked about the setbacks for the Union Grove patio.  Kent Manuel explained the County DPW and the State DOT have both reviewed the setback and it is out of both right of ways.  The county is going to check site distance.  The state DOT has a pipe underground and it will be up to them whether they let the owner build over the pipe.  If the pipe needs to be replaced the DOT will take up the patio.   Len Utter said County Highway 38 is a ROW by use which is only goes ditch to ditch.  Chris Plante asked what the amendment included?  Was outside seating included?  Kent Manuel said that the wall was included in the amendment.  
Joyce Gray asked about the signs for Molnar on Margaretville Mountain Road.  Was the signage an option or was it required?  It was required in the approval.  There was a wedding this weekend and there were signs.
Glenna Herz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m. Jim Gauntt seconded motion.  Motion carried.

